
                                                     MINUTES 
                            PENN MANOR ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
                                                    April 5, 2011 
 
The Penn Manor Alumni Association met on the above-cited date. Michael McDonald, 
president, opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 
 
The following members were present: Michael McDonald, Linda Millard, Frank Geist, 
Fred Wilds, Arlene Brenner, Jan Mindish, Joyce Ludwig, Dolores Warfel, Judy Duke and 
Nancy Smith.   
 
The minutes for the March 1, 2011 meeting were approved on a motion by Dolores 
Warfel and a second by Arlene Brenner.  
 
The treasurer’s report was read by Judy Duke. There was a discussion on the handling of 
a certificate of deposit as to whether to go short term or long term.  It was decided to 
discuss this further at a future meeting.  The treasurer’s report was then approved on a 
motion by Dolores Warfel and a second by Fred Wilds.  
 
Frank Geist thanked Jan Mindish and Cindy Rhoades for helping design new plaques for 
past alumni of the year recipients.  These replacement plaques will cost approximately 
$165 as opposed to the earlier estimate of $125 for group plaques. 
 
Michael McDonald presented the agenda for the upcoming alumni banquet. The social 
time will begin at 5:00 p.m. followed by the president’s opening remarks at 5:25 and 
dinner at 6:00.  It was stated that Willis Herr, former school board president and Penn 
Manor Alumni will give the invocation.   It was stated that as of April 5, 2011 there are 
115 reservations.  Jan Mindish, will once again, take care of getting some students to 
direct people to the proper parking areas.  Frank then stated that lapel pins will be given 
to ALL involved in education be it Penn Manor graduates or graduates from other 
schools.  
 
It was suggested, and discussed, that we hold our banquet every other year instead of 
every year.  All those present agreed that this should be the case.  It was also decided that 
rather than the banquet every year we would dwell more on the homecoming event. 
Michael McDonald volunteered to head the committee for the 2011 homecoming. 
 
Michael, Frank Geist and Dolores Warfel will choose the recipient for the Luella 
Mellinger Award as well as the award for valedictorian and salutatorian  The awards 
banquet will be held on Thursday, May 19, 2011.  
 
Michael stated that an American Flag will be given to the high school to display in the 
cafeteria.  The flag will be donated by the American Legion. 
 
The meeting was adjourned, on a motion by Linda Millard and a second by Joyce 
Ludwig. 


